# **References to Welbank and variants**

at British History Online (www.british-history.ac.uk)

# William WALBANCKE d. 1791

## Church of Croydon

In the south aisle, those of Mary, wife of John Smith, rector of Weybridge, who died in 1787; John Vade, vicar of Croydon, who died in 1765; James Wilkins, Capt. of Dragoons, who died in 1769; James Douglass, Esq. Major General, who died in 1743; **William Welbancke**, Esq. who died in 1791; and Richard Peers, Esq. alderman of London, who died in 1765. Against the south wall, is a tablet to the memory of Francis Tirrel, who was a benefactor to the town, and died in 1600.

Source: 'Croydon', *The Environs of London: volume 1: County of Surrey* (1792), p. 187. (www.british-history.ac.uk/report.aspx?compid=45377)

# George WELBANCKE and Edward WELBANCKE, 1585

## 1585.—TRINITY TERM, 27 ELIZABETH.

John Myles, George	· · · ·	Manor of North Cowton and 8 messuages with
Welbancke, Robert	Mary his wife	lands there.
Matheson, Thomas		
Grange, George		
Uckerbye, and		
Edward Welbancke		

Source: 'Yorkshire Fines: 1585', *Feet of Fines of the Tudor period [Yorks]: part 3: 1583-94* (1889), p. 39. (www.british-history.ac.uk/report.aspx?compid=49699).

#### WELLBANKS, 1660-61

Reference to a Wellbank in Calendar of State Papers Domestic: Charles II, 1660-1 (1860) Source : British History Online

#### John WELBANK, 1671

Sullington Church, Sussex

John Covert was patron of the rectory in 1330, (fn. 33) and the advowson descended with Sullington manor until 1626. Turns were often alienated, the advowson was briefly settled on Thomas Shelley in 1605, and in 1624 the Crown presented after the death of Henry Shelley. (fn. 34) In 1626 Thomas and Mary Warneford and Thomas Shelley sold the advowson to John May and Peter Cox, (fn. 35) who presented in 1627. (fn. 36) Cox was licensed in 1638 to sell to Thomas Hussey, but Robert Lambert of Alverstoke (Hants) presented in 1639 or 1640, George Chandler in 1670, and John **Welbank** in 1671. **Welbank** sold the advowson in 1673 to Edward Buckley, (fn. 37) who presented William Bodgeant in 1677.

Source: 'Sullington: Church', A History of the County of Sussex: Volume 6 Part 2: Bramber Rape (North-Western Part) including Horsham (1986), pp. 27-29. //www.britishhistory.ac.uk/report.aspx?compid=18291&strquery=Welbank

fn.37 ref: B.L. Add. MS. 39347, ff. 241-2, 257.

## Thomas WELBANK. Rector, d 1903

Islip Church, Oxford

There is a brass to Thomas Welbank, rector (d. 1903),

Source: Parishes: Islip', *A History of the County of Oxford: Volume 6* (1959), pp. 205-219. (www.british-history.ac.uk/report.aspx?compid=63740&strquery=Welbank).

#### **Robert WELBANK, 1745**

Admissions to the Freemen of York

19 GEO. II, JOH. READ, ESQ., MAYOR. MR. MICH. EASTBURNE, APOTH., MR. DAN. FRAN. WISKER, MR. WILL. JACKSON, LIN. DRAPERS, MR. WILL. DUNN, JUNIOR, MR. THO. HAMMOND, BARB. SURG., MR. RIC. GARLAND, COOPER, CHAMBERLAINS

Robert Welbank, cooper, byorder

Source: 'Admissions to the Freedom of York: 16-32 George II (1742-59)', *Register of the Freemen of the City of York: Vol. 2: 1559-1759* (1900), p264. (www.british-history.ac.uk/report.aspx? compid=50500&strquery=Welbank).